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A Magician with His Camera 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
He sits upon his small, plastic lunch bucket at the perimeter of the field, camera aimed, 
fingertips at the ready; he clicks the camera’s button.  That’s when Marshall Smith and magic 
meld into one.  The images that explode onto his camera lens are directed there by a keen, 
creative eye.  The end product is the world of disc dog and all its players beautifully 
documented for all time.  For many, many years Marshall has given the world a magical, 
brilliant testimony to the sport of disc dog with his camera, and this photographer extraordinaire 
does this strictly from the goodness of his heart.  There are those who brave disc dog’s freestyle 
division just so they and their dogs can be photographed by Marshall.  It seems so inadequate to 
text a single, silent “Thank You Marshall.”  So when you read this, stand up where ever you are 
and shout for all to hear THANK YOU MARSHALL!!      Editor 
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MEET SHERIDAN GILCHRIST 
 
This article is a continuation of a series of Indy Dog and Disc Club Newsletters that have officially introduced outstanding 

members to our club.   Editor 
 

What can I tell you about Sheridan Gilchrist?  Well there is a plethora of positive material in 
Sheridan’s dossier.  Let’s start at the beginning.  God gave Sheridan a deep compassion and 
desire to help those creatures that need our help the most.  She is a hard worker who takes her 
commitments seriously.  If don’t know this fact, you have been sleeping under a rock.  I think you 
will be pleasantly impressed as the article goes forward. 
 
The Stats:  Sheridan Gilchrist hails from the Chicago suburb of Glen Ellyn, Illinois.  She is the 
oldest of three daughters.  Her son, David, celebrated his 24th birthday this year, 2012.  Sheridan 
has been employed with the Future Farmers of America in Indianapolis for ten years.  She is their 
Senior Team Leader for Customer Service.  She loves the color blue and anything chocolate.  One 
of her favorite modes of relaxing is hanging out with her dogs on a beautiful afternoon while 
puttering in her yard, with a glass of iced tea near by.  Sheridan is enamored with the German 
Shorthair Pointer Breed. 

 
The Person:  In the past two years Sheridan has volunteered with the Illinois Shorthair Rescue.  She fosters and transports rescued 
German Shorthair Pointers to Chicago.  In the 1970’s she was introduced to her first of many German Shorthair Pointers.  A sweet gal 
she named Sally.  Sally was great with kids.  With the help of Sheridan and a Frisbee, Sally entertained and delighted school kids for 
many years.  Next came a duo of German Shorthair Pointer hunting dogs named Jady and her daughter Blaze.  They were Gilchrist 
family members for fourteen happy years.  Through the years that followed, Sheridan opened her tremendous heart, wallet and door to 
many needy dogs.  She didn’t gravitate to only healthy dogs.  Many of her personal dogs are needy rescues with serious health 
issues...Dogs that very few want to take on personally.  These dogs are consequently destined to be euthanized.  Many of us have met 
Sheridan’s Roxie and Sierra.  They were mixed breeds.  Roxie was a Frisbee dog.  She developed Cushing’s and Pancreatic 
Insufficiency.  Sierra developed a heart condition and wore a pacemaker.  Sierra passed away in August 2012. and Roxie in 2011. 
Next came Bella, a Cattle Dog mix, who also had a heart condition and wound up with a vascular plug that corrected her condition.  
Thanks to Sheridan’s guidance and God’s will she was given many quality years on earth in spite of her challenges.  Sheridan’s next 
personal rescue was a dog in his twilight years.  A 12 year old dog named Hunter.  In the system, Hunter would have been euthanized 
long ago, never knowing love or any heighten quality of life.  He was battling seizures, deafness, a large non-cancerous tumor and 
Cushing’s disease.  Sheridan stated:  “One of Hunter’s joys in life was rearranging her books into tiny pieces.”  I suspicion Hunter felt 
that any good read should last a little longer (bit by bit).  He lived two more years under his master’s tender wings.  All of the dogs 
above had one valuable gift in common; Sheridan.  This compassionate lady stands deservedly with all those who strive to give needy 
animals much love, a better quality of life, and comfort and dignity in life and death. 
 
The Club Member:  In 2005, Sheridan decided to investigate the Indy Dog & Disc Club.  She attended a club play date at Eagle 
Creek Park in her current hometown of Indianapolis, IN.  Soon after, she joined IDDC.  In 2006, Ron King, club president at the time, 
was in need of a scorekeeper for his competitions.  Sheridan volunteered.  This was the start of much club volunteering for Sheridan.  
She joined the IDDC Board in 2008 sharing the position of Event Coordinator with Carol Herbertz.  In 2011 she took on the position 
solely.  In 2010, Sheridan took on the huge task of hosting the IDDC Gretchen Invitational competition held in Kokomo. IN.  She 
continues to do so.  This year, 2012, she volunteered to host another club competition, the Skyhoundz North Central Regional held in 
New Castle, IN.  Last Spring Sheridan also took over coordinating the IDDC play date sessions.  This year Jeff Hoot took a must 
needed rest from his popular Quadruped.  Gary Duke volunteered to step in for Hoot and Sheridan volunteered to help Gary by 
performing secretarial duties for the Quad competitions.  This summer Sheridan traveled to all five of the competitions held in 
Kokomo, IN, Lakeland, FL, Houston, TX, Lawrence, KS and Denver, CO.  That is a lot of time, effort and money on Sheridan’s part, 
and she is one who never fails to step up and be counted.  The Army would love Sheridan and they would be very lucky to have 
her!!!!!! 
 
Today Sheridan is enjoying four dogs, German Shorthair Pointers.  Darwin, is 7 years old and enjoys agility.  Bruno, whom most disc 
doggers know is a lovable, easy going, handsome Pointer who is right at home on the field with his pink discs, pink panther music and 
his mom.  Sheridan rescued Bruno from an excellent canine training program conducted through the penal system.  Bruno recently 
retired from the sport of disc dog but occasionally delights us with his performances at IDDC Shows.  Sheridan has brought on board 
two young foster dogs to take up Bruno’s gauntlet.  Ryder is 2 years old and Stryker is 1½ years old.  They are packed with 
personality and have a penchant for the disc. Patricia Daugherty, Editor 
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A Team’s Precious Gift of Love 
 

Whenever Canada’s Angela Ewtushik and her 7year old Pyrenean Shepherd, Rally, came to the states 
to compete; you knew you were in for the ride of your life.  This special, talented dog always gives all 
he has and then some.  When you put Rally and Angela together you have a winning, entertaining two 
minutes on the field!!!!!  Rally has a personality that smacks of rakish charm, grace and intelligence.  
The first time Angela introduced Rally to an IDDC competition I was smitten!  I couldn’t get enough 
of this cool team.  
 
Last summer Angela was given the blow of her life.  Her beloved Rally was diagnosis with a terminal 
brain tumor and his prognosis was a bleak 3 to 7 months.  Rally has been hanging in there these first 
three-months.  Angela suspects Christmastime might be hard.  She could have put a protective cocoon 
around Rally, nestled him in his cozy bed, hung up his Frisbees and sat down to wait.  However, this 
wise lady knew that as long as Rally was able to chase the disc that is what he would want to do and 
she set out to do just that!  That decision has proved more then good for both Angela and Rally.  
Rally has been competing under mom and his Vet’s watchful eye.  Angela has given her sweet boy 
the continued loving gift of Frisbee and that gift is helping keep Rally strong and happy so he can 

give back to mom the loving gift of time! 
 
Recently I e-mailed Angela to ask about Rally’s health.  I acquired her permission to run her reply in the newsletter: 
 

From: Angela Ewtushik scruffy_superdog@hotmail.com 
Subject: RE: Rally 
To: "Patricia Daugherty" pad10743@yahoo.com 
Date: Wednesday, September 19, 2012, 10:49 PM 
 
Pat, 
 
He has surprisingly been pretty good lately. Although we are seeing a gradual progression in his symptoms (increased right hind 
weakness/balance), his spirits seem to be better and he is keener than ever to play frisbee, etc.  He played in Bullseye today at the 
Discdogathon qualifier (happy to play) and is entered in D/A for Friday and playing Freestyle with Dennis' 5-year old daughter 
Mackenzie on Friday was well.  Looking forward to seeing that! :-) 
 
His hair loss sucks...  pretty much no undercoat left and some small bald patches, but not "really" bad since his hair colour is similar to 
his skin colour.  :-)  His blood test results have been okay, but his WBC count has been on the low side.  No other major side effects 
from the drugs, so that is good. 
 
He was given a 3-7 month prognosis, and we are past 3 months now...  hopefully they are wrong, but I suspect the end of the year will 
be tough for us.  But we just keep enjoying each day we can with him and as long as he is happy, we are happy.  :-) 
 
Thanks for asking!  That means a lot to know there are so many people that care. 
 
Angela 
 
 Photo by Patricia Daugherty 

 

DID YOU KNOW 
 
In the club’s beginning, IDDC Charter Member Greg Million, proposed that an animal welfare fund be established.  It was agreed 
upon by fellow members and a board position was established.  It was named the IDDC Animal Welfare Fund.  Greg held the post for 
several years.  When he stepped down from the position he never stopped supporting the Welfare Fund and needy dogs in general.  
His spiritual and financial help for homeless and sick dogs has always been unwavering.  At the 2012 March board meeting the IDDC 
board voted to honor Greg by renaming the position the “Greg Million IDDC Animal Welfare Fund.”  You could definitely say, 
“Million is one in a Million!!” 

����  
The American Pet Products Association found that in 2011 Americans spent $50.96 billion on pets. In 2011 people spent $19.85 
billion on pet food, $13, 41 billion on vet care, $11, 77 billion on pet supplies and over-the-counter pet medicines, $2.14 billion on 
animal purchases. 

����  
APP SNIFFS OUT PET-FRIENDLY PLACES:  Dog Park Finder Plus is an iPhone and iPad APP that lets travelers find and review 
dog-friendly (or unfriendly) places and services such as hotels, restaurants and dog parks.  More than 6,000 dog parks and beaches and 
12,000 restaurants are included.  Use the search bar or click on “Browse” to find your location, then click “List” to scan icons for 
fenced or legal off-leash parks, restaurants, or less-than-friendly locations (look for the red slash).  Cost:  $1.99 for iPad.  

����  
 
 
Club member Ann Briggs underwent knee replacement surgery September 11, 2012.  She is out of the hospital and 
recuperating well at home.  Her dogs Cappy and Daisy are a big comfort to Ann while she recovers. 
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Hello IDDC Members, 
 

Well, the 2012 Disc Dogging season is pretty much over for our club; but what a season it was.  We had very good turnouts at all our 
events this year, as well as for the shows that we performed.  The reason everything went so well is because of our wonderful 
member/volunteers.  They worked so tirelessly all season. 

First I would like to thank this year’s Board of Directors for planning and guiding each of our events.  Next I would like to thank each 
Event host for seeing that everything was taken care of, this allowed the Events to run so smoothly.  My thanks to Danny Eggleston 
for the Pupsicle, Sheridan Gilchrist for the Quad and the Gretchen Invitational, Rick Kimball & Mary Jo Corso for the UFO Major and 
AWI Qualifier, to Sheridan again for the Skyhoundz and Disc Dog-a-Thon Regional. And finally to Rick again for the F2 Throwback, 
(in the mud) contest.  I’m sure everyone had a good time at these Events because of all the hosts planning and organization.  

Also for all the volunteers who stepped up to help out wherever needed at our competitions.  They are too numerous to name 
individually. A big THANK YOU to you all!  Your time and energy was greatly appreciated. 

Now lets talk about the Shows we did this year. I believe we did eight in all.  I frequently worried that we would only have a few 
people volunteering but I found out I didn’t have to worry.  It was very gratifying when the call went out for teams to participate at 
these shows and there was always enough people of varying skill levels responding.  This permitted us to give folks a first class show.  
It was heartening to see some of our newer members honing their skills at these shows where they didn’t have the pressures of 
competition to deal with.  You guys are great!  Thank you everyone! 

And lastly I would like to recognize Sheridan for organizing and leading all the Training Sessions that were held during the year.  She 
has worked tirelessly on this and I believe it has been a great help to many of the newer members and prospective members alike. 
Kudos to you, Sheridan! 

It has been an honor being selected as your president this year and I hope I have met your expectations. 
 
Sincerely,  

Don LangDon LangDon LangDon Lang    
 
Don Lang, President, Indy Dog & Disc Club 
 

 From the Nursery: 

“Trixie” Sweet as Hershey Chocolate. 
 
It is common knowledge that Chip Hershey and his Aussie, Lexi, have been a tight union made in heaven, for 
nine wonderful years.  No one dare encroach upon Chip’s space without hearing about it from Lexi…Vice 

Versa.  On August 2, 2012 that all changed when a smart, cute, sassy coquette sashayed over the Hershey 
threshold, wet bones, biscuits and chewed toys in tow and accomplished the impossible.  She melted both Chip and 

Lexi’s hearts...I’m speaking of Trixie, an adorable 6 month old Australian Cattle Dog mix hailing from the Anderson, IN 
Shelter.  Trixie is just what Chip has been looking for.  He says, “She never stops, always on the go.  She keeps Lexi and me young!”  
Chip is delighted that Trixie is developing a real drive for the disc.  It isn’t necessary, just a nice bonus.  IDDC’s Julie Rhea is Trixie’s 
Godmother.  She is the dear lady who led Trixie to Chip.  There is a marvelous twist to this amiable union.  Lexi and Trixie look so 
much alike that you would swear they were litter mates. 
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Lexi has he left work yet?  Yep I hear dad’s car!! Trixie, pay attention and smile! 

Lexi Trixie 
or is it 

Trixie Lexi 



Photo by Mary Jo Corso 

Madelyn & Rex Million 

A Message From Greg 
 

This year at Fishers Freedom Fest IDDC Classic competition after party held  at my home, I had the 
honor of having my name added to the IDDC Rescue Fund.  I wanted to thank a number of people for 
a number of things but the microphone quit working.  So I asked if I could write a note for the 
newsletter. 
 
First of all I would like to thank all those who have assisted my parents over the years at the IDDC 
events they attended.  When we pulled up, there were members surrounding us, ready to help before I 
even got out of my truck.  For that I would like to say THANK YOU!! 
 
My Mom loved dogs and really enjoyed watching the dogs compete.  She did yell at me many times as 
a kid when I constantly brought home strays.  But she really liked dogs.  When my Mom passed last 
year, a collection of several hundred dollars was collected in her name to 
help the Rescue Fund.  Nothing would have made her happier.  For that I 
would like to say THANK YOU!! 
 
We have a number of people in the Disc Dog world that do so much for 

animal rescue and welfare.  I feel these are very special, selfless people who many times put these dogs 
before themselves.  We all know who they are.  Our Rescue Fund was established in their honor.  The hope 
was this fund might reduce some of their out-of-pocket expenses.  To these people I would like to say 
THANK YOU!! 
 
And finally, I would like to thank IDDC for associating me with the Rescue Fund.  Not only does this fund 
help those animals in need, but it also reflects the kind of people that are involved with IDDC and other 
Disc Dog and Rescue organizations.  And one more time, I would like to say ….THANK YOU!! 
 

Sincerely, 
Photo by Patricia Daugherty 

Greg Million 
 

 

IDDC President Wears Two Hats 
 
This is Don Lang’s first year as Indy Dog & Disc Club President and is doing an excellent job keeping members and club business a 
priority.  Don has also stepped up to fill a vacant board position, Show Director.  He is doing a beautiful job of it.  IDDC has been 
busy all summer performing at all the gigs Don has booked for the club.  In spite of the wicked summer heat, there was a big volunteer 
turn out to support Don’s efforts and help fill the club’s coffers.  This summer’s Show team regulars were Don and Alice Lang, Curt 
and Pat Daugherty, Sheridan Gilchrist, Sharon Galema, Julie Rhea and her daughter Margaret, Robin Herman, Tim Hartsock and his 
daughter Bailey.  Chip Hershey, Mark Gose and Tony Hoard were able to come to a few of the shows and help Don carry the pro 
aspect to the agenda.  Rick and Mary Jo Corso hosted two small competitions at the end of the season.  There efforts gave us a nice 
ending to the IDDC season.  Thanks Rick and Mary Jo.   

� 

2012 Performance/Show Season 
 

Mutt Strut, Speedway, IN, April 28th  
Carmelfest, Carmel, IN, July 3rd & 4th  
Anderson Pet Fest, Anderson, IN, July 14th  
Walk for Wishes, Ft. Harrison State Park, Indpls., July 14th  

Jellystone Campground, Knightstown, IN, July 28th  
Dog Days of Summer, Greenfield, IN, August 18th  
Bark in the Park, Columbus, IN, August 19th  
Lions Park, Zionsville, IN, September 8th  

 

Blast From The Past! Samson Reflects…………. 
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2006 
Chandler & Christina Curtis with 

Nitro and Captain Jack 

 
Photo by Mary Jo Corso Exercise is #@!% Overated. Man, Life Is So Wonderful !!! Excuse me, Who R You? 

A dear friend of the IDDC Newsletter sent in these irresistible pictures of her granddog.       Editor 
 
 Photos submitted by Teri Reinhart, Indpls., IN 



The Story of Carmelfest ~ An IDDC Show 
 
IDDC’s Carmelfest Show is a wonderful example of how our members pull together when needed.  Our Shows give you quality 
opportunities to perfect your competitive performance while also getting to know your fellow members is a social setting.  They are 
loads of fun.  You earn $5.00 volunteer bucks for each Show you do, which can be used for club merchandise and entry fees.  Below 
is a look inside a IDDC Show.  I encourage you to check one out, first hand, in the 2013 season. I think you’ll like what you 
experience. 
 
Carmelfest, July 3

rd
 and 4

th
  

The weekend temperature was a sizzling 105°.  The humidity pulled the moisture from our sweltering bodies and stuck to our clothing 
like cheap glue.  That didn’t stop the IDDC Show volunteers from loading their dogs and crates in their cars, grabbing their fans, water 
supply and food provisions and heading for Carmel, IN and the 4th of July weekend, the town dubs “Carmelfest.”  Our teams were 
eager to entertain and earn money for the club.  The bonus of any IDDC Show is always crazy fun with our dogs and lots of wonderful 
club socializing.  At this Show there were a few rare, unplanned episodes.  Let me articulate.  On the first day of Carmelfest, the 3rd of 
July, club member Sharon Galema and her Aussie Cliffy decided to warm-up on the field before the first show.  As they walked onto 
the field a hole jumped out, sunk its teeth into Sharon’s ankle and threw her down on top of her small dog. While Cliffy yelped in pain 
some of our team scooped Sharon and her dog up and rushed them to a VCA hospital and a Veterinarian specializing in canine 
orthopedics.  Cliffy’s diagnosis was a dislocated hip.  Meanwhile “back at the ranch” the show went on.  Teams played to the crowd 
while ooohs and aaahs filled the air at every catch.  Our next show, two hours later, was about to start when Sheridan Gilchrist decided 
to devote her attention to a banner problem at the back of the field.  As she entered the field the ground spit out another hole that 
brought her to the ground, hurting her leg.  She managed to get through the weekend of shows.  Sharon also suffered from a sprained 
ankle.  Both ladies were two sore puppies for several days.  Cliffy on the other hand was high on drugs for a week.  No hurting there. 
 
After six weeks of his hind legs taped loosely together and crate rest Cliffy was released from his doctor’s care with a good report and 
gentle pat on the head.  His only restriction - no Freestyle until the 2013 Disc Dog season.  And I’m happy to report the holes in the 
field didn’t claim anymore victims the rest of the Carmelfest weekend.  Chip Hershey & Lexi, Mark 
Gose & Colt came by to help us make our Show weekend complete.  Lexi’s wonderful performance  
proved this old gal still has it.  Thanks guys for joining Don in adding the pro touch to the weekend.  
 
Oh did I mention that the 4th of July is Sharon’s birthday.  Julie Rhea wanted to do something 
special for Sharon and she certainly succeeded.  She went home after a wicked, hot day of disc dog 
performances and helping us tear down to bake Sharon the coolest flag sheet cake.  She had huge 
strawberries (big as Volkswagens) as the stripes and lush blueberries for stars.  Julie was so worried 
that the cake frosting would melt before it was all eaten.  Not 
to worry…it was devoured in ten minutes flat, frosting 
intact!!  Thanks Julie for going that extra mile for Sharon 
and the club.  Julie was one of our hardest Show workers this 
summer.  A very special thank you goes to Don, Alice, 
Sheridan, Curt, Sharon, Pat, Robin, Julie, Margaret, Tim, 
Bailey, and their marvelous dogs.  These members braved 
the heat and hung in there all summer.  You all are the 
absolute:  “bee’s knees”…translation:  totally cool!    
~VCA:   A leading provider of pet health services in the country. 
 
Patricia Daugherty, Editor 
Photos by Mark Gose Cake by Julie Rhea Birthday Girl! 
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Sharon Galema 



2012 IDDC RESULTS RECAP 
 

Gretchen Invitational (May 19 & 20, 2012) 
 
Quad Results 
Women’s Division 

1. Sarah Duke & Bayer 
2. Sharon Anderson & Bling 
3. Charlotte Baldwin & Finn 

Men’s Division 
1. Matt Srum & Draykun 
2. Chris Brownlee&The Cake 
3. Robb Wyka & Finn

 
Women’s Open Div 

1. Kirby McIlveen & Sketch 
2. Angela Ewtushik & Rally 
3. Danielle O’Neill & Alex 

Men’s Open Div 
1. Matt Bilderback & Bazooka 
2. Adrian Custer & Yard Dart 
3. Gary Duke & Kate 

UFO Local Results 
Overall 

1. Gary Duke & Bayer 
2. Kirby McIlveen&Flash 
3. Nate Bednar & Rizzo 

Open Freestyle 
1. Gary Duke & Bayer 
2. Andrew Han & Solar 
3. Kirby McIlveen&Flash

 
Intermediate Freestyle 

1. Sharon Galema & Cliffy 
2. Jen Smith & Gracie 
3. Deneane Hart & Dakota 

Novice Freestyle 
1. Sharon Anderson & Bling 
2. Stacey Simison & Jetta 
3. Kathleen O’Neill & Walter

 
Open T/C 

1. Jeff Sheetz & Killian 
2. Rick Rauwerda & Riff Raff 
3. Nate Bednar & Rizzo 

Intermediate T/C 
1. Charlotte Baldwin & Finn 
2. Ed Lustig & Lulu 
3. Pat Daugherty & Rocky 

Novice T/C 
1. Randy Aten & Gracie 
2. Katie Long & Finn 
3. Sharon Anderson & Bling

Indiana Disc Dog Classic (June 23 & 24, 2012) 
 
UFO Major Results 
Open Combined 

1. Preston Dean & Sienna 
2. Preston Dean & Thrasher 
3. Tracy Custer & Siren 

Open Freestyle 
1. Tracy Custer & Siren 
2. Preston Dean & Sienna 
3. Tracy Custer & Bolt 

Intermediate Freestyle 
1. Sharon Galema & Cliffy 
2. Bill Marion & Pegasus 
3. Julie Rhea & Daisy Mae

 
Open T/C 

1. Rick Rauwerda & RiffRaff 
2. Tracy Custer & Courage 
3. Danielle O’Neill & Alex 

Intermediate T/C 
1. Bill Marion & Pegasus 
2. Deanna Jones & Rodeo 
3. Jen Smith & Springer 

Novice T/C 
1. Katie Long & Finn 
2. Nikki Lustiq & Queenie 
3. David Grey & Jersey 

AWI Qualifier 
Open Freestyle 

1. Tracy Custer & Rampage 
2. Preston Dean & Thrasher 
3. Tracy Custer & Chill 

Cash & Catch 
1. Mark Vitullo & Lulu 
2. Scott Jones & Bolareo 
3. Preston Dean & Thrasher 

Indy Jam 
Intermediate Freestyle 

1. Bill Marion & Pegasus 
2. Sharon Galema & Cliffy 
3. Jen Smith & Gracie 

Novice Freestyle 
1. Julie Rhea & Daisy Mae 
2. Sharon Anderson & Bling 
3. Stacey Simison & Jetta 

 
Intermediate T/C 

1. Bill Marion & Pegasus 
2. Deanna Jones & Rodeo 
3. CharlotteBaldwin&Finn 

Novice T/C 
1. Nikki Lustig & Queenie 
2. David Grey & Jersey 
3. David Grey & Mojo 
 

 

Skyhoundz North Central Regional (July 21 & 22, 2012) 
 
Expert Freestyle 
���� 1. Andrew Han & Solar 
���� 2. Tracy Custer & Siren 
���� 3. Matt Bilderback & Bella 

Novice Freestyle 
1. Sharon Anderson & Bling 
2. Julie Rhea & Daisy Mae 
3. Stacey Simison & Jetta 

Youth Freestyle 
���� 1. Jordan Bybee & Rambler 
���� 2. Jordan Bybee & Indy 

Master Freestyle 
1. Bill Ogle & Adonis 
2. Chip Hershey & Lexi 
3. Chip Baker & Seeker 

Micro Freestyle 
���� 1. Matt Bilderback & Bazooka 
���� 2. Bill Ogle & Seven 

3. Mare Potts & Cote 

Pairs Freestyle 
���� 1. Matt Bilderback/Sharon Anderson & Bazooka 
���� 2. Jeff & Jackie Sheetz & Towser 

Expert D/A 
���� 1. Tracy Custer & Blade 
���� 2. Scott Jones & Rodeo 
���� 3. Scott Jones & Bolareo 

Novice D/A 
1. Sharon Anderson & Bling 
2. Robin Herman & Skeeter 
3. Cody Gravitt & ESPN 

Masters D/A 
1. Robin Herman & Abbey 
2. Chip Hershey & Lexi 
3. Bill Ogle & Adonis 

Discdogathon Advanced Freestyle 
���� 1. Matt Bilderback & Bella 

2. Jeff Duff & Sasha 

3. Matt Bilderback & Bazooka 

Discdogathon Novice Freestyle 

1. Sharon Anderson & Bling 

2. Julie Rhea & Daisy Mae 
3. Stacey Simison & Jetta 

Discdogathon Advanced Time Trial 
1. Jason Williams & Bo 

���� 2. Christopher Brownlee & The Cake 

3. Andrew Han & Solar 

Discdogathon Novice Time Trial 
1. Cody Gravitt & ESPN 

2. Sharon Anderson & Bling 

3. Debby Gravitt & ESPN 

Discdogathon Advanced Pairs D/A 
���� 1. Jeff & Jackie Sheetz & Killian 

2. Jeff & Jackie Sheetz & Towser 
3. Jeff Duff & Jordan Bybee & Sasha 

Discdogathon Novice Pairs D/A 
1. Debby & Cody Gravitt & ESPN 
2. Kathleen O’Neill&Cody Gravitt & Walter 
3. Julie & Margaret Rhea & Daisy Mae 

Discdogathon Advanced Spot Landing 

���� 1. Nate Bednar & Rizzo 

2. Deneane Hart & Aison 

3. Deneane Hart & Ares 

Discdogathon Novice Spot Landing 

1. Sharon Anderson & Bling 

2. Diane Smith & Holly 

3. Debby Gravitt & ESPN 

Discdogathon Advanced Bullseye 

���� 1. Jeff Sheetz & Killian 

2. Jeff Sheetz & Towser 

3. Matt Bilderback & Bella 

Discdogathon Novice Bullseye 

1. Sharon Anderson & Bling 

2. Virginia DeRolf & Franklin 

3. Cody Gravitt & ESPN 

���� Qualified for the 2012 Hyperflite Skyhoundz World Championship 
 

F2 Throwback (Sept. 8, 2012) 
 
Pro Throw & Catch 

1. Tony Hoard & Sprocket 

2. Tony Hoard & Colt 

3. Rick Kimball & Dugan 
 

Intermediate Throw & Catch 
1. Randy Aten & Gracie 

2. Robin Herman & Skeeter 

3. Robin Herman & Nano 

Novice Throw & Catch 
1. Paula McKinney & Blaze 

2. Beth McKay & Karma

Honorable Mention:  At this competition, Chip Hershey’s new pup Trixie, caught her first disc. 
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The End!!! 

“Dogs are not our whole lives, they make our lives whole.”  ~  Roger Caras 
  American Wildlife Photographer and Author 


